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Heatstroke is one of the leading causes of death among children. Unfortunately, even 

great parents can forget a child in the back seat. Other risk factors include caregivers          

who aren’t used to driving kids or whose routine suddenly changes. 

Whether you’re a parent, caregiver or bystander of a child left in a car, it’s vitally                

important to understand children are more vulnerable to heatstroke than adults.             

Follow these important rules and tips to protect children from heatstroke: 

Always Look Before You Lock  

¶ Always check the back seats of your vehicle before your lock it and walk away. 

¶ Keep a stuffed animal or other memento in your child’s car seat when it’s empty,    

and move it to the front seat as a visual reminder when your child is in the back seat. 

¶ If someone else is driving your child, or your daily routine has been altered,           

always check to make sure your child has arrived safely. 

Keep in Mind a Child’s Sensitivity to Heat 

¶ In 10 minutes, a car’s temperature can rise over 20 degrees.  

¶ Even at an outside temperature of 60 degrees, the temperature inside your car can 

reach 110 degrees. 

¶ A child dies when his/her body temperature reaches 107 degrees. 

Understanding the Potential Consequences of Kids in Hot Cars 

¶ Severe injury or death 

¶ Being arrested and jailed 

¶ A lifetime of regret 

Info from: http://www.safercar.gov/parents/InandAroundtheCar/

Kids In Hot Cars 
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 We at Early Head Start would like to welcome you to the 2017-2018 school year. 

It’s time for Center Socializations again and we are very excited to see familiar faces as well as new ones.  

Once again you will have opportunities to come into the center for a Tiny/Little Social or  Big Tot Social 

and a Mixed Age Social.   The Tiny/Little Social is for  children who are newborn to 24mths of age 

while the Big Tot Social is for children who are 25mths to 3+ years of age.  The Mixed age Social is for 

everybody!  This is a great time to play in our wonderful resource room while engaging in age appropriate 

activities for your child as well as getting to know other families. 

 

We look forward to seeing everyone soon! 

Socializations 

Mrs. Wishy Washy had very busy 

visit during our last socialization.  

Since our May gardening 

social many of you have 

shared your pictures of 

your  growing successes. 
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Parent Involvement 

 

A parent is a child’s first and most important teacher.  A parent who participates in center             

activities has a better understanding of what his/her child is learning. The following will              

explain how you can be part of Early Head Start as a member of a Parent Meeting or Parent              

Policy Council, as well as an active participant in trainings and other program activities. 

 

1.  Parent Activities 

     Parents are the most important influence on a child's development. A main ingredient in any 

Early Head Start Program is the involvement of parents. Parents can be involved through home  

visits, parent trainings and various center activities such as field trips, Family Fun Nights,               

Fatherhood Events, and Open Center Times. 

 

2.  Socializations 

     As an Early Head Start parent, you can attend socializations and family fun events.  This will 

give you the opportunity to see first-hand how your child and other children learn and play                

together. You may also pick up some helpful tips on things to do at home with your child.   

 

3.  Parent Committee Meetings 

     Early Head Start parents are involved in the process of making decisions about the operation              

of the Program. A parent whose child is currently enrolled in Early Head Start can attend monthly  

Parent Meetings at each Resource Center. Parents meet to plan activities, assist in the development 

and operation of the Resource Center, and participate in training sessions. Each Center’s parents 

elect officers early in the fall.  Chair, Vice Chair and Secretary as well as Parent Policy Council, 

Health Services, Social Services, and Educational/TADPOLE Advisory representatives and           

alternates are elected.  

 

4.  Parent Policy Council 

     Throughout the school year, the Monongalia County Parent Policy Council will meet to plan                     

the operation of the Program. Regular meetings are held during the school year (September-May). 

Parents elected from both the Mountainview and Daybrook Center Parent Meetings attend. 

 

     The Council consists of at least 75% parents of currently enrolled Early Head Start             

children, in addition to interested citizens from the community. The Parent Policy Council 

elects officers early in the fall.  Chair, Vice Chair, Secretary, Parliamentarian, are elected. 

EHS also selects a representative to the Monongalia County Family Resource Network. 
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scribing 

picture or 

graphic. 

The Parent Policy Council provides parents an opportunity to be involved in the decision-making 

within the organization. The following lists some of the functions of PPC  

§ Help to plan and develop the goals for the program 

§ Approve various policies 

§ Approve hiring decisions 

§ Approve budget and work plans 

§ Plan, coordinate, and organize activities with help of staff 

§ Meet with Coordinator and develop an Agenda 

§ Help coordinate and document volunteer activities 

§ Attend trainings and share the training with other parents 

§ Approve grant requests 

§ Approve eligible list of children for upcoming program year 

§ Follow Parliamentarian procedure 

§ Develop and carry out new ways of building parent involvement 

 

5.  Social Service Advisory Committee 

     The Social Service Advisory Committee's philosophy is that all families have the opportunity to 

discuss available community services and make recommendations about how the community can   

provide adequate and accessible services.  This committee advises in the planning, operation and  

evaluation of how Early Head Start/Head Start will connect to local community services.   

 

6.  Health Service Advisory Committee 

     The Health Service Advisory Committee has the philosophy that each and every child must have           

a medical and dental home' as a source of continuing and ongoing health care services.  A child's 

health can be insured by prevention, early detection, and intervention.  This committee functions           

as a way to advise in the planning, operation, and evaluation of the health related services                       

provided by the Early Head Start/ Head Start programs to families.   

 

7.  Educational Advisory Committee  

    The Educational Advisory Committee’s philosophy is that young children learn best by doing.              

Parents are their children's first teacher.  Learning isn't just repeating what someone else says;             

it requires active thinking and experimenting to find out how things work and to learn first hand       

about the world in which we live.  This committee functions as a way to advise in the planning and                

evaluation of the curriculums offered by Early Head Start to children and families.  

Parent Involvement 

MUNCHKIN  TIMES  
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8.  School Readiness Committee                                                                                                                                

     Each year Early Head Start reviews the School Readiness Goals to determine if they should            

remain the same or set new goals.  The goals align with the Head Start Child Development and 

Early Learning Framework (HSCDELF) in the five essential domains –Social and Emotional                   

Development, Language Development and Literacy, Approaches toward Learning,                       

Cognition and General Knowledge, and Physical Development and Health.   

 

The School Readiness Committee is made up of staff and parents.  The committee meets 3 times  a 

year to review the data and evaluate the goals.  Parents are encouraged to participate and be a  part 

of the goal setting process.  

 

9.  TADPOLE Committee 

     TADPOLE teams are a group of people at the local level who work together to insure smooth 

transitions for young children, their families and the agencies serving them. While the                        

membership varies from one community to another, typical TADPOLE team members include  

representatives of families, WV Birth to Three, Early Head Start/Head Start, Public School                 

System, Child Care and other community partners such as Family Resource Networks (FRNs), 

Starting Points, Health Department, Right From the Start, etc. Every county has a team such as 

this. Some refer to them as TADPOLE teams. Some refer to them by other names such as Early 

Childhood Collaborative, Interagency Council, Early Childhood Committee of the FRN, and so 

forth. 

Parent participation is helpful in the sense that families can provide personal experiences through 

transitions, whether it be children with disabilities or children transitioning from one program to 

another.   

 

10. Newsletter Committee 

      The newsletter committee writes a newsletter every couple months to inform parents about 

things that happen in our school, milestones of their child, health information, recipes and more.  

This committee  meets at the center and has access to a computer to design the newsletter . This 

newsletter will be posted on the website and distributed to  Early Head Start parents.   

Parent Involvement 



 

 

 

Mountainview  

Early Head Start 

    671 Greenbag Road  

    Morgantown, WV  26508 

       Phone: 304-296-4901 

       Fax: 304-296-4399 

     Resource Coordinator                        

Pam Howdershelt    

    Family Service Specialists                           

 Laci Billotti 

Sara Double                                

Jackie Grim                                  

Isabel Morrison                                     

Denise Neighbors                                      

Lisa Hall-Schiffbauer  

Andrea Stanley                   

Van Driver                                          

Joyce Cooley                                   

 

 

 

Daybrook 

Early Head Start 

2097 Daybrook Road  

Fairview, WV  26570 

Phone: 304-798-3230 

Fax: 304-798-3266 

Resource Coordinator                        

Janice Tennant  

        

Family Service Specialists                           

 Joyce Bennett 

Dawn Dawson 

Brooke Mearns 

              

Van Driver                                          

Traci Cole  

 

www.mcsearlychildhood.org   
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Monongalia County Schools operates as an equal opportunity institution and will not 

discriminate on the  basis of race, national origin, religion, gender, marital or family 

status, age, or disabling condition in its activities, programs, or employment practices as 

required in Title IX of the Educational Amendments of 1972, Section 504 of the       

Rehabilitation Act of 1993, and the Americans with Disabilities Act(ADA) of 1990.   

For information about your rights or  grievance procedures, contact:                        

Robert DeSantis, Administrative Assistant to the Superintendent for Human Resources 

or Jennifer Caradine, Legal Counsel                                                                                

13 South High Street, Morgantown, WV  26501.                       

(304) 291-9210 

Frozen Orange Pops 

These easy-to-make pops are packed with vitamin C. Kids will love them, and 
they'll remind grownups of a favorite childhood frozen treat-but wholesome and 
healthy, without the long list of added ingredients.  

¶ п ŎǳǇǎ ƻǊŀƴƎŜ ƧǳƛŎŜΣ ǇǳƭǇ 
ŦǊŜŜ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŦǊƻƳ  ŎƻƴŎŜƴπ
ǘǊŀǘŜ 

¶ мκп ŎǳǇ ƘƻƴŜȅϝ  

¶ м ŎǳǇ л-ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘ DǊŜŜƪ 
ȅƻƎǳǊǘ 

¶ н ǘŜŀǎǇƻƻƴǎ ƻǊŀƴƎŜ ȊŜǎǘ 
όŦǊƻƳ ŀōƻǳǘ м ƭŀǊƎŜ ƻǊŀƴƎŜύ 

¶ м мκн ǘŜŀǎǇƻƻƴǎ ǇǳǊŜ 
Ǿŀƴƛƭƭŀ ŜȄǘǊŀŎǘ 

¶ YƻǎƘŜǊ ǎŀƭǘ 

Ingredients 

Special equipment: Six 4-ounce pop molds. (Can use ice cube trays) 

Bring the orange juice and honey to a simmer in a wide saucepan, 
whisking occasionally, over medium-high heat. Cook until reduced to  
2 cups, about 25 minutes. Let cool completely. 

Add the orange-honey mixture, yogurt, orange zest, vanilla and a 
pinch of salt to a blender and puree until smooth. Pour into the pop 
molds. Freeze until set, at least 4 hours or overnight. 

To serve, take a pop from the freezer, run it under warm water and  
unmold.  

Directions 

http://www.foodnetwork.com 


